BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

JUNE 16, 2015

Present   Katy Wells, John Olmstead, Ralph Rathjen, Roger Grey, Craig Davis, Earl Leighton and Karen Ober; Selectmen’s Representative

 At 6:32 pm, Chair Olmstead recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Minutes
Roger made a motion to approve the minutes of May 19, 2015, 2nd by Craig all were in favor.
Mail/Correspondence

Katy handed out an updated member list with corrected information
Katy handed out an updated meeting date list, removing the department head information

Chair Olmstead reviewed the email that Roger sent to NHMA with a question on protocol for obtaining information as a budget committee member.  

It was discussed that obtaining information is by a vote of the committee as follows: authorizing a member to obtain information to be discussed by the committee.  If information is otherwise requested by a member, they can do so, not representing the whole committee.  Any information that is voted and is to be discussed by the whole committee, can be copied and left in the mailbox for members to pick up prior to the next meeting so that it can be discussed by the whole committee at the next meeting held.

Karen reported that there was a printout for the accounts that were requested at the last meeting for 4220.660 and 4312.660.  Karen will get a copy for the next meeting, as it seems the one that was put in the mail box was misplaced.
New Business

Chair Olmstead discussed the need for a review of the bylaws as mentioned at the past meeting.  Katy stated that she and Ralph have discussed possible recommendations and Katy will review and bring to the next meeting for review and discussion.  
Other
Karen reported that the BOS have chosen not to require the departments to do the zero-based budgeting.  Karen reported that the BOS discussed the process would be more costly than any benefit or savings to the town. Karen stated that the BOS felt that the department heads are doing zero-based budgeting anyway with the salary lines.  Karen also stated that the BOS will be giving the budget committee the budget in the 3 ring binder with the backup information for the explanation/rationale for the requests.  The committee discussed that if further information or explanation is required for the budget committee to make a determination for a recommendation than we will contact that department with questions, request further information from the BOS or recommend the department head attend a meeting of the budget committee.
It was also discussed and decided that if there are questions for the budget committee, the recommendation is for the department head to contact the chair to be placed on our agenda.  This process will allow for the whole committee to be part of the discussion at the same time.  

The budget committee reviewed the financial report for period end May 2015.  It was discussed that reviewing this would be better just through email and not to take up time at our meeting since we can’t do anything about these figures.  Craig suggested that if we do see something that looks out of the ordinary, we can request a breakdown for our reference.

Ralph made a motion unless a motion is made by the board and it’s successful, that the financial report be reviewed at the fiscal year end after the year end close, for actual versus budgeted figures, and not to have it as a standing item to review each meeting, 2nd by Roger, all were in favor.
Ralph handed out a report he prepared with figure on the estimated and actual revenue figures from 2012-2014. Ralph stated that it appears that the estimated revenues seemed to be in line with the actuals. 

Karen reported that Bob Veloski made some budget line item number changes so that each department now has the same suffix for the line in every section of the budget.

Ralph reported that the Sanbornton Economic Development Committee suggested that there be a representative from the Budget Committee.  The committee currently has 15 members and Ralph is already attending and is willing to serve on behalf of the budget committee.  Roger made a motion to have Ralph be the SEAC representative 2nd by Earl all were in favor.

There was some discussion about protocol at the town meeting as to who puts the warrant article motions on the floor.  Karen will inquire and bring an answer back to the next meeting.
Future agenda/next meeting

September 15, 2015
~FY15 yearend budget review
~FY15 yearend actual revenue figures review

~Karen info from TA 4220.660, 4312.660

~Karen info regarding town meeting protocol
Adjourn


At 7:56 pm Roger made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Earl all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted by

Katy Wells, Recording Secretary

And Budget Committee member
